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Roos Parish Council

At the meeting on 12th March all councillors were present
except Clir Jackson. East Riding Councillor Stewart Willie
had sent his apologies.

Minutes

The February Minutes were approved. There were no matters
arising that were not dealt with later on the Agenda.

Millennium monument

At the previous meeting members had been asked to give
some thought to the form and wording of an inscription.

Clir Quarmby had enquired about the cost of a plaque of the
type used for the signs at the entries to the village. A plaque
carrying the de Ros coat of arms and the word “Roos™ would
cost about £50. The addition of a message - e.g. “Roos
welcomes careful drivers” - would cost about £60.

Clir Grant had earlier argued against just another road sign.
The plaque should be a worthwhile one and capable of
lasting for a long time. He favoured an inscribed stone. The
cost could be afforded since there had been expense to the
Council neither for the granite stones already in place nor for
their installation. This proved the majority view.

It was agreed that it was unnecessary to include the name of
the village since the de Ros shield would be sufficient.

ClIr Priest reminded members of the suggestion of Rev Philip
Moate reported at an earlier meeting : he thought that the
plaque might carry a Christian emblem since the site was at
the entry to a church school; a star recalling the Star of
Bethlehem would be appropriate. This was agreed.

Members also agreed with Clir Kirk that the date and an
indication of the population of the village should be added.

Philip Moate was present and was asked if he had any other
comments. He said that a plaque of black marble with gold
letters would look too much like a gravestone. He had been
impressed by the colourful signs in some other villages, for
instance Atwick. He was asked to enquire about the source
of these signs.

There was some discussion of the technique of adding
colour, possibly by using enamel on metal, though enamel
might be chipped by vandals. Meanwhile the Chairman
undertook to consuit Mr Everingham at Hedon who had

suggested a black marble slab. He would be asked if he
himself could produce a more colourful inscribed plaque.

To assist further consideration, Cllr Cook offered to obtain a
computer-generated design incorporating the agreed features.

Correspondence

Grass cutting. An East Riding questionnaire sought views on
the adequacy of the grass-cutting programme. Members
agreed with the Chairman that, overall, the operation of the
programme was satisfactory.

Hedon Town Council invited residents to the event on 30th
March.

Withernsea & South Holderness Regeneration Partnership.

Members were invited to a meeting and buffet lunch at
Withernsea Golf Club on 19th March.

ith & So ! Regeneration P hip.
The Partnership invited involvement in a Study Group to set
up a Credit Union. The Management Committee would have
21 members. To support its launch the Union would need
250 initial pledges.

Waste water treatment. James Cran MP was concerned about
provision in rural areas. He had sent a press release.

Sewerage treatment. The Roos installation was to be
upgraded in 2002 to meet statutory requirements.

Schools’ Industry Day. A scheme funded by the Single

Regeneration Budget would enable representatives of
industry to visit schools to advise pupils and help promote
life-long learning.

Planning

Area Planning Committee decisions

Sand-le-Mere Caravan & Chalet Park. A previous application
to extend the site and allow access via Kilnhouse Lane had
been refused and an appeal against refusal had been
withdrawn. It was now reported that a re-submitted
application had also been refused as far as access was
concerned : no application would be approved unless it
included a scheme to upgrade Kilnhouse Lane.

Manor Farm. Carport at rear - Approved.
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Don’t lose it - Use it!

Long before us in Roos, Burton Pidsea residents were able to
dispose of waste paper and bottles in the containers sited in
the village. However, Roos has for some time had a waste
paper skip in the Roos Arms car park but it appears that too
few people use it.

An officer from the East Riding rang The Rooster to ask for
a warning to be passed on. The company providing the skip
have stated that the paper deposited does not justify their
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1 depend on local peaple to supply material for inclusion. So
far my recent requests for news and reports have had only
slight response. For this reason (and because 1 have been
occupied with family matters) the present issue is rather light.

1 should welcome : information, illustrations, letters, views
on village matters - and especially frequent reports from
clubs and societies giving details of their activities and their
forthcoming events. Please help.

L.H.

Rooster deadlme

. Pleaae supply matenals for the next issue by

- Saturday 7th April

to Leshe Helliweﬁ Canwick, Lamb Lane (670291) '










